
Browning Public Schools Activities Report December 2021-January 2022 
December- Browning Seniors met with the Blackfeet tribal Business council and received 
$15000.00 from the tribe for the Toy Senior Toy Drive. The following Tuesday December 14, 
2021 a bus load of Seniors traveled to Great Falls and shopped for 50 families. Some of these 
families had 4-8 children in their homes and the Seniors were able to provide for these family’s  
gifts, as we all know some families go without. After the students got back from shopping, they 
stored the gifts in a locked area at the High School and planned on wrapping the presents the 
following week after school.  
Special Thanks to Mr. Jack Parrent for his hard work and dedication to making this project 
happen with the Seniors this year. Thanks to Josephine Wagner and Sherie Blue for getting the 
PO’s in order for the Seniors. Thanks to Mr. Lester Johnson IV, Jaysen Tall Whiteman, Jen 
Wagner, and Transportation for helping out as well (Jamie Bull Calf, Teri DeRoche, and Ella 
Wall).  

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 



Christmas Stroll December 2021- 
The Activities Department took part in the Christmas Stroll December 16, 2021. We made 200 
candy bags and gave them out at the Christmas Stroll to cars that drove by with their kids.  
Special thanks to Mr. Robert Bremer, Melody Small, Jaysen Tall Whiteman, school board 
member Rae Armstrong, John-Glen Augare, and Karleen White Grass for all their help making 
the candy bags and setting up the area to try and make it look like Uncle Eddy from Christmas 
Vacation.  

 

 
 
 
 
New Years’ Eve Event 2021-2022- 
This year we planned to have a full day of activities for all grades K-12 but due to lack of help,  
we were only able to provide activities for grades 6-12. Hopefully next year we can get more 
help to provide activities for the entire district.  
This activity serviced about 100 High School students and about 20 middle school students. We 
were able to provide a safe, alcohol/drug free event, and keep our students safe from peer 



pressures and/or family events that include alcohol/drugs. And we were able to provide this 
event free for the kids. Activities included free swimming and open gym at the Middle School 
for Middle Schools Students. High School activities included Wheels of Thunder-Roller Skating, a 
movie at AMC movie theater- Spiderman No Way Home, and an event downtown Great Falls 
where the students got to meet a famous UFC fighter by the name of Joe Riggs.  
Unfortunately, there was some drama that happened at the event which was not caused by our 
students. While at the event and random lady chose to question one of students about wearing 
is mask. He responded with he didn’t want any trouble but she continued until he completely 
ignored her which frustrated her more and she eventually hit the student. The supervisor at the 
time called the cops and the event organizer was notified. He asked the lady to leave and she 
was trying to leave before the police came, but one of our chaperones stood behind her car. 
Police gave her a warning and told her to leave in which she did only to return. This time her 
and her husband showed up at the same place and talked to the boys again.  
The event got over and everybody went to Denny’s outside of Great Falls by the airport. While 
waiting for their order some students went into the gas station and was buying some snacks for 
the ride home. The same woman and her husband showed up at Denny’s and began 
threatening the boys again. Police were called again, I was notified again, and I called the Great 
Falls police department @1:04 am to make sure our students were safe in case anything should 
happen on the road home. Police interviewed a few students at the event and at Denny’s, they 
also interviewed the supervisor Mr. Tail. Police assured me their safety, parents were pressing 
charges the following Monday, and in case of any emergency to call 911.  
I notified my supervisor both times of the incidents.  
Special thanks to Jaysen Tall Whiteman for helping with organizing, making candy bags, 
shopping, and hauling. Thanks to Browning Lumber and Hardware, Blackfeet Housing, Blackfeet 
Planning Department, Blackfeet JOM, and Blackfeet Manpower Program for their generous 
donations to make this event happen. Thanks to Heidi Bull Calf, Karleen White Grass, and Earl 
Tail for helping with planning, organizing, setting up, and taking down. Thanks to the help for 
chaperoning: Geneive Bragg, Andrea Sangray, Sarah Billet, Ronnel Goss, Joe Jesseppe, Gala 
Upham, Angel Marceau. Josh Black Weasel, John-Glen Augare, Taylen Edwards, Karleen White 
Grass, Caroline McEvers, and Mystine Hall.  





 
 
 

  


